 MINUTES FROM THE APRIL 20, 2022
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Marshall County Soil and Water Conservation District, P.O. Box 74, Warren, Minnesota, April 20, 2022.
Green called the meeting to order at 8:05 a.m.

Members Present:  Chairman, Carl Green 
Vice-Chairman, Brent Miller
Secretary, Duane Potucek 
Treasurer, Brad Berg 
Public Relations, Wallace Bengtson
Members Absent:
None
Others Present:
District Manager, Darren Carlson



Administrative Assistant, Janelle Kollin 



Pheasants Forever, Jill Fejszes




NRCS, Thane Espe

Minutes - Motion by Bengtson, seconded by Miller to accept the minutes as mailed from the March 16, 2022, board meeting. 
Affirmative:  Miller, Potucek, Berg and Bengtson
Opposed:  None 

Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report –  Treasurer’s Report was passed out.  Motion by Berg, seconded by Potucek to accept and approve the Treasurer’s Report. 

Affirmative:  Miller, Potucek, Berg and Bengtson

Opposed:  None 

Motion carried.  

Pheasants Forever – see attached

NRCS Report – Espe reported staff is working on EQIP with a few applications moving to contracts; CRP 80 contracts accepted; helping Roseau staff with CSP.

Tree Program – 106 tree orders to date; 13,000 trees sold with 2000 trees available for sale; 15 tree plantings for around 500 trees.  Not sure when we will get the trees.
Drill Program – The CRP and buffer plantings can’t start until April 15th.  Warm season grass seeding is May 16-June 10th.  Current seed prices are $105/acre for CP 23 mix; $205/acre for pollinator mix and $50/acre for CP1 – 40 point mix.  The SWCD has 1000 acres scheduled for buffer and CRP plantings and drill rental.  The New Holland tractor has been services and brought back. 
Envirothon – Scheduled for April 27th at Lake Bronson State Park. 

Culvert Pricing – Carlson reported we have not heard back yet on prices.  There is approximately $150,000 to spend by the end of the year for cost share on culverts.  The board said to go ahead with previous year pricing and encumber the dollars. 

AgBMP – Everyone on the waiting list has been funded from before.  There are dollars available. 

Supervisor election dates were discussed.  Wallace and Duane have stated they will not be filing for re-election.
The next meeting is scheduled for WEDNESDAY,  MAY 18, 2022, at 8:00 a.m. at the SWCD office. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 

  _____________________________




    
  

  Secretary
